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The 2023 tax rate has been 
set and bills were issued   
November 17th, and are due 
Monday, December 18th.  
For those who wish to appeal 
their 2023 property tax assessment, abatement 
applicaƟons are available on our website under the 
Assessing Department or you may get an             
applicaƟon at Town Hall.

Town Hall will be closed

Monday, December 25th
and 

Monday, January 1st

Just a reminder that 
there is no overnight 
parking along our road-
ways from November 
15th through April 30th. 
Your cooperaƟon is 
greatly appreciated. 
Please visit our website 

for the most recently revised Traffic Ordinance. 

This is a reminder that this year PeƟƟon Warrant   
ArƟcles are due to the Board of Selectmen by the 2nd 
Tuesday in January which is January 9, 2023.  The 
first day for candidates for Town office to file         
declaraƟons of candidacy with the Town Clerk is 
Wednesday, January 24, 2024, and the last day for 
filing will be February 2, 2024, the office will be open 
unƟl 5 pm.

The Budget CommiƩee        
conƟnues to meet weekly on 
Tuesdays at the Mill; their 
meeƟngs begin at 6:30 p.m. 
and we encourage your   
aƩendance. 
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Town Administrator’s News (con’td.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednesday of each month, Casella Waste 
will collect your bulky items curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of Belmont ResidenƟal Customers ON-
LY; service is not available to commercial property 
owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single 
item too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE 
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in ad-
vance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 118 
or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items you 
want picked up, you will be advised what the cost is, 
and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town 
of Belmont prior to 
the collecƟon day. 
Please visit the 
Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov 
for the full details on 
the program and a 
price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not eve-
rything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

Belmont Parks and RecreaƟon is seeking the com-
munity’s help to make our Senior CiƟzens Holiday 
Season a liƩle brighter.  Please consider choosing 
a wish list from our Senior Giving tree located at 
Town Hall. We 
are also seek-
ing Seniors to 
help out this 
holiday season, 
so if you know 
of someone in 
need and who 
could benefit 
from our 
cheer, please assist them in signing up.  More in-
formaƟon on page 10.

PROPERTY RECORD / TAX CARDS

Updated 2023 property tax cards for all Belmont 
properƟes have been uploaded to our website, and 
can be accessed through the AxisGIS                       
system: hƩps://next.axisgis.com/BelmontNH/

Cards may be searched by property address, owner 
name or map and lot number.  Once you locate the 
property you are looking for, click on VISION    
PROPERTY CARD under the Documents secƟon.
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Deck the Village
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Town NoƟces

Please note the elevator

at the Belmont Mill is

OUT OF SERVICE
while we complete

an elevator upgrade and renovation.

All meetings will be held on the first floor

until further notice.

Please use the
rear entrance to
access meetings

through the
interior door

across from the
elevator.
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Town Clerk’s Corner

The December 2023 tax bills have 
gone out and will be due on            
December 18, 2023.  You can make 
payments by mail, on our town      
website belmontnh.gov or stop by the 
office.  

Due to our new staffing,

we will be closed for lunch from

12:30pm — 1:30pm

beginning December 4, 2023.

The Presidential Primary date has 
been selected!  The Primary Election 
will be held on Tuesday, January 23, 
2024.  If you are not registered to 
vote, please stop by the Town Clerk/ 
Tax Collector’s office with proof of 
residency as well as your government 

issued identification.  Voting will be held at Belmont 
High School, 255 Seavey Road, from 7am to 7pm.
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Town Clerk’s Corner

Almost that time of year to begin registering our four-legged 
friends!  We can start renewing dog licenses on January 1, 2024!  
All dogs will need to be registered no later than April 30, 2024.  
The cost to register a spayed/neutered dog is $6.50, and a non-
spayed/non-neutered dog is $9.00.  If the registrant is over the 
age of 65, the cost is $2.00 for one dog per household & if you are 
registering 5 or more dogs, the cost is $20.00.  Please be sure to 
have updated rabies information on file; without it, we cannot   
license your dog.  

Please be sure to stop by and welcome
our newest team members to the
Town Clerk Tax Collectors Office:
Samantha LeClair & Devon Tibbetts.

We are excited to be fully staffed and
looking forward to serving our
residents.

Thank you, Jenn C,   Jenn T,   Sam &  Devon
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Winter’s Arrival
December brings the chance for winter weather and with it, the possibility for the DPW”s 
fleet of trucks to hit the road.  The first of many events took place last month and although 
minor, they sƟll serve as reminder of what’s to come in the following months.  Please pay 
aƩenƟon to forecasts and allow yourself plenty of Ɵme for travel or adjust plans accordingly 
to avoid travel enƟrely during winter storms.  Your Public Works Department monitors       
perpetually changing forecasts and is in constant communicaƟon with Police, Fire and other 
Municipal Agencies to be as proacƟve as possible leading up to and during a winter weather 
event.  The Town of Belmont is fortunate to be fully staffed with a dedicated team of DPW 
Employees who take pride in what they do.  Please exercise cauƟon when you see these 
maintenance acƟviƟes underway.  The trucks used have limited visibility due to the plow 
gear, are usually slow moving and take longer to stop, especially in poor weather condiƟons.  
Give them the room they need to do their job and they will make sure you have the ability to 
reach your desƟnaƟon.  Thank you!
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Mailboxes and Other Winter ROW Obstructions 
The Employees of the Town would never intenƟonally damage anyone’s property while taking part in winter 
maintenance operaƟons, however there is always potenƟal.  To miƟgate some of these risks, you may see 
members of the crew out marking hazards with reflecƟve delineaƟon and whips.  In most areas the Town of 
Belmont maintains a 25-foot right of way.  The Right of Way (ROW) is uƟlized for snow storage as banks grow 
throughout the winter while sƟll providing drainage for snow melt and sight distance at driveways and inter-
secƟons.  Now is a good Ɵme to remove anything from the Town’s right of way that could be damaged, or 
cause damage to the Department’s fleet.  Things like planters, basketball hoops, and lighƟng that can either 
be moved back or removed.  Necessary adjustments to mailboxes should be made before the ground     
freezes. You can find specificaƟons for mailbox installaƟon below that will help keep your mailbox safe this 
winter. 

 USPS approved metal mailbox required
 Front of mailbox must be 2 feet from the edge of pavement
 PosiƟon your mailbox at a height of 46 inches from the road surface to the boƩom of the mailbox 

support
 House or Apt. number visible on both sides and front of mailbox
 Minimum 4 x 4 wooden support post
 SupporƟng post should be installed 2 feet below grade and a minimum of 4 feet from the edge of 

the pavement
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Belmont Police Department

 Santa’s Little Helpers

The Belmont Police Department is delighted to offer our assistance to Belmont        
residents this Christmas for families that demonstrate a financial need for Christmas 
gifts. Santa’s Little Helpers eligibility requirements are as follows:

 Must be a current Belmont resident and have documentation proving your           
residency status (utility bill, lease / rental agreement, motor vehicle registration 
etc.).

 Must have photo identification. 

 Must not have obtained assistance from the Santa’s Little Helpers program for 
more than three (3) years. 

 Children must be under 16 years of age. 

 Families cannot be receiving assistance from any other charitable organization 
providing Christmas gifts.   

If your family meets the above listed criteria, we encourage you to fill out an               
application starting November 6, 2023. The Belmont Police Department and Santa’s 
Little Helpers believe every child deserves to have a Merry Christmas and we are         
happy to help. Please see the important dates that are shown below:

Application deadline is 12-08-2023

Gift pick up will be held on 12-15-2023 between 10:00am - 12:00pm and 4:00pm – 
6:00pm at the Belmont Police Department.  Detailed pick-up information will be 
provided at a later time. 

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Senior Giving Tree
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Belmont Fire Department

On November 24th, members of the Belmont Fire Department and their fami-
lies were at Belknap Marketplace accepƟng donaƟons for the 42nd Annual 

Greater Lakes Region Children's AucƟon!! 
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department



December 2023

Garbage & Recycling Calendar Update

Please note MONDAY 12/25/2023 Trash 

Collection will be delayed to TUESDAY.  

There will be NO CHANGE 

to Wednesday or Friday pickups.
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Parks & RecreaƟon — Belmont Skates



December 2023

Village Spur Rail Trail NOTICE

Please take noƟce that the Village Rail Spur Trail is not maintained over the   
winter.  All Town trails may be enjoyed at your own risk.
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Land Use
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Land Use   contd.
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
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Heritage Commission

Greetings from the HERITAGE COMMISSION!
Whether you’ve lived in Belmont all of your life or are new to Belmont, the Heritage
Commission sends our warmest wishes to everyone during this holiday season. This
little town of Belmont has grown in numbers and spirit since its inception.  Remembering
the old and cherishing the past through stories, photos, town reports, artifacts and just
chatting with townspeople, have brought the commission members many happy
memories.

We thank you for 
your support 

and for a great 
2023.  

                  

Happy Holidays to all and 
to all a GOOD NIGHT!

From the 
Belmont Heritage 

Commission
Vicki Donovan (Chair), Claire Bickford (Vice -Chair), Ben Rolfe (Secretary),
Priscilla Annis, Jack Donovan, Jillian Rolfe, Sharon Ciampi (Selectman
Representative), Adam Riberio (Belmont High School Student Rep., non-voting
member),
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Cemetery Trustees

Please reach out to haimards2016@gmail.com 
with any quesƟons.
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Friends of the Library Fundraiser for GiŌ Wrapping
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Friends of the Library Fundraiser 
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Sargent Fund ApplicaƟon
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General Assistance
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Belmont Got Lunch
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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General Assistance
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips
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NH Saves & EnergyStar IncenƟves
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Franklin VNA & Hospice Fundraiser
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


